
Tsuen Wan and Kwai Tsing District  

Secondary Schools High-Speed Rail 

 
Our school recently participated in the “Tsuen Wan and Kwai Tsing District Secondary 

Schools High-Speed Rail Exchange in the Greater Bay Area” organized by the Kwai Tsing 

District Office, the Kwai Tsing District Youth Development and Civic Education 

Committee, and The Association of Heads of Secondary Schools of Tsuen Wan, Kwai 

Chung & Tsing Yi District. 

 

From October 24 to 26, Dr Lau, the Principal, led seven senior form students on a 

three-day, two-night exploration trip by high-speed rail to Guangzhou, Zhongshan, 

and Shenzhen. The itinerary included visits to Jinan University, Zhongshan Memorial 

Secondary School, the Guangdong Innovation and Entrepreneurship Incubation Base 

in the Greater Bay Area, Zhongshan Public Urban Drainage Company, and the 

Zhongshan Chen Xinghai Integrative Medicine Hospital. The group also enjoyed a night 

cruise on the Pearl River to experience the prosperity and charm of Guangzhou. 

 

Through this event, students gained further insights into the opportunities presented 

by the Greater Bay Area's development and prepared themselves to contribute to the 

country in the future.   

 

Sharings from Students 

5B Lam Hei Tung Monnie 

At the end of October, I had the chance to participate in the High-Speed Rail Greater 

Bay Area Exchange Tour to Guangzhou and Zhongshan. The tour was immensely 

fruitful, providing numerous learning opportunities. The highlights for me were the 

captivating night tour of the Pearl River and the enlightening visit to Jinan University. 

This programme allowed me to witness the prosperity and rapid development of the 

Greater Bay Area, as well as its potential to support Hong Kong and Macao youths in 

their academic pursuits and entrepreneurial ventures. 

 

5C Fung Hei Man Marie 

I am delighted to have participated in the three-day, two-night High-Speed Rail 

Greater Bay Area Exchange Programme. This excursion allowed me to witness the 

breathtaking scenery of Guangzhou, Zhongshan, and Zhuhai. The trip was very 

enriching, offering a diverse range of activities, from academic exchanges to 



immersive cultural experiences. I gained invaluable insights from this journey. 

 

5D Lau Sze Yu Deborah 

I am very grateful for the opportunity to represent my school in this exchange 

program. Throughout the three-day, two-night journey, the highlight for me was 

undoubtedly the night tour of the Pearl River. As the gentle sea breeze caressed us, 

we reveled in the mesmerizing nightscape, with the illuminated Guangzhou Tower 

standing out spectacularly. This experience, in contrast to viewing it from the land, 

allowed me to deeply appreciate the enchanting beauty of the Greater Bay Area. 

 

 



 

 

 

                                


